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The hope: 'a culture of disclosure' 
Task force advises UAlbany about handling sexual-assault issues 
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ALBANY -- A sexual assault task force created after last fall's high-profile 
student rape case unveiled a series of proposals Monday that one campus 
police captain hopes will create "a culture of disclosure" at the University 
at Albany. 
 
   
Those ideas, which officials acknowledged may boost rape statistics, 
included offering a well-publicized network of trained "first responders" 
to help victims. 
 
Other recommendations involved training a group of peer educators to 
teach fellow students about rape, funding a staff counselor dedicated to 
prevention efforts and improving the collection and dissemination of rape 
data. 
 
"We want to create a culture of disclosure," said Capt. Aran Mull of the 
university police department. "We want people to come forward." 
 
Three UAlbany football players were charged in an alleged gang rape of a 
student in a freshman dorm last October. The university expelled at least 
two of the accused students, according to their lawyers. 
 
The case generated debate over how long University Police waited to 
notify the district attorney's office of the allegations. School officials 
defended their handling of the case, saying the university police force 
typically does not notify prosecutors until arrests have been made. 
 
University at Albany Police Chief Frank Wiley, questioned at an October 
forum, said victims are not being discouraged from pressing criminal 
charges. 
 



UAlbany's numbers are generally in line with national sexual assault 
statistics, according to the National College Health Assessment. In 2006, 
8.6 percent of UAlbany students surveyed reported experiencing "sexual 
touching against their will," 2.7 percent reported "attempted sexual 
penetration against their will" and 1.7 percent reported "sexual 
penetration against their will." 
 
The proposals presented Monday are part of a draft plan to be discussed 
at another Campus Center forum at 7:30 p.m. Monday. The 
recommendations drew a skeptical response from at least one student 
who attended Monday's session. 
 
"I'm concerned about how it's going to come across to the students," said 
Nikki Kotary, 20, a junior and student senator. "Right now, this is in 
danger of becoming a policy that goes into our bulletin and we never look 
at." 
 
Freshman Reuben Ingber praised the school for "making great advances" 
but suggested it could do a better job with the way rape is addressed 
during freshman orientation. 
 
"I think it would be a better program to take the students out of the 
lecture center and put them into smaller rooms with one-on-one, 
student-based discussions," Ingber, 19, said. "No teachers, no faculty." 
 
UAlbany already provides several programs that touch on sexual assault, 
including efforts that targeted men and women separately. The athletic 
department also brings in consultants to talk to athletes, said Athletic 
Director Lee McElroy. 
 
"What we're going to do now is provide a more comprehensive program 
that is in alignment with the rest of the university," McElroy said. Parry 
can be reached at 454-5057 or by e-mail at mparry@timesunion.com. 


